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• CITY OF PROVIDENCE

THE PUBLIC SERVICE ENGINEER

112 Union Street, Providence, R: 1. 02903

421-7740

April 23, 1975

IN CITY COUNCIL

1976
Mr. Vincent Ves is 

READ:
p WHEREURON IT 15 ORDERED THAT

Cit ClerkfiE RE RECEI- _

City Hall IERK
Providence, Rhode Island

In Re: Additional Street Lighting

Dear Mr. Vespia:

A,t your request, after conversing with my superior, Mr. Daniel
E. Healy, Director of Public Works, on the current situation
involving additional street lighting petitions.

Please be advised that all petitions received for additional
street lights, within the City of Providence will be installed only
in emergency situations that are considered serious or where new
property construction requires normal street lighting.

The master Plan for relighting the City of Providence is still
not completed; but all the neighborhood streets< have been completed
with new mercury vapor lights according to the approved Master Plan.

However, there still retains about 1400 more lights to be
converted along our major streets before the plan is finished, and
approximately 60 more fixtures to be installed in Roger Williams
Park.

After the completion of the Master Plan these petitions for
additional lights will be considered.

Last months street lighting bill, as you_know,: was for $8o,698.51,
and still rising until the plan is completed:'.. ~' r4 " 4'16 A• l - °

Therefore, with the economics, the way they•-are~presgntly;- it
would only seem fitting to install any future a:ddff16n`&'a'`lights on
absolute necessity basis.

I.

JTC/ jd

cc; Mr. Daniel E Healy
'Director of Public Works

Vepy~truly yours, 
_.

T. Crowley
Utility Inspector
Acting Public Service Engineer
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DATE:

TO:

SUBJECT:

CONSIDERED BY:

DISPOSITION:

City or Providence

Rhode Island

Department of City Clerk
MEMORANDUM

April 24, 1975

Members of the City Council

STREET LIGHTS

City Clerk, Vincent Vespi_a

Attached is copy of correspondence dated April

23 0 1975, from the Acting Public Service Engineer

Crowley, relative to street lighting petitions,

the same being self-explanatory.

Your City Clerk will indeed accept petitions

and/or resolutions for City Council consideration;

however, in view of the subject correspondence, it

would be beneficial to yourself to acquaint those

making future requests for street lights of the

situation, rather than have them expect street

light installation, which may be deferred as ind-

icated in the same correspondence.

yT

City Clerk


